
 
 
   
 
 

 
 
 
Mr S Strickland – BA (Hons), MA, NPQH                  
Principal 
 
01604 460004   

 
letters@thedustonschool.org | www.thedustonschool.org 

 
© THE DUSTON EDUCATION TRUST IS A CHARITABLE COMPANY LIMITED BY GUARANTEE AND REGISTERED IN ENGLAND AND 
WALES WITH COMPANY NUMBER: 09299605 REGISTERED OFFICE: BERRYWOOD ROAD, DUSTON, NORTHAMPTONSHIRE, NN5 6XA 

 

The Duston School 
Berrywood Road  

Duston 
Northampton 

NN5 6XA 
 

 
 
Our Ref:          Student Care/LMA/LFo 
 
27th February 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians 
 
Re:   Online ‘Momo’ challenge 
 
As we’re sure many of you are already aware, there has been much reported in the Media and 
shared on social media regarding ‘Momo’.  This ‘challenge’ takes the form of cyberbullying, initially 
spread via WhatsApp, whereby children receive threats from an anonymous number linked with a 
picture of ‘Momo’ which takes the form of a distorted woman’s face on a bird’s body.  The 
messages force the children to undertake various dangerous tasks, ultimately ending in suicide, 
by threatening harm to their family if they don’t complete the ‘challenges’.   
 
It is believed the attacks are generated by hackers looking for personal information but the format 
being used is obviously malicious. 
 
Whilst the Media, and sharing on social media have reignited panic around the ‘game’ (it has 
actually been around for some time), causing parents/children to discuss it further, in many cases 
it’s meant children have searched for the character themselves; most probably in a bid to settle 
their own inquisitive nature and possibly fears.  It has been reported that videos are also now 
popping up on YouTube Kids. 
 
If you are concerned that your child has been affected by the rumours around ‘Momo’, or they have 
seen images etc., directly, it is important, that they are told none of it is real and they can NOT be 
harmed.  Police are advising that parents/guardians do not just focus on Momo as a concern, and 
urge us all to 

 Ensure we know what our children can access online 

 Ensure children understand the importance of not giving personal information to anyone they 
do not know 

 Tell children that no one has the right to make they do anything they do not want to do 

 Use parental controls to keep children safe. 

 
Attached to this notice is a parental guide ‘What Parents Need to Know About  Momo’ produced 
by National Online Safety which can be located, together with other helpful guides, via 
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/ . 
 

We hope you find this useful and, if you have any concerns regarding your child/ren being affected 
by this or any other online activity, please don’t hesitate to let us know. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Mr L Martin 
Designated Safeguarding & Child Protection Officer 

http://www.thedustonschool.org/
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/


 

 


